
This week we farewell Ms Ferris who has 
been with us for over 9 years. I remember 
the day Jane arrived to meet her              
Executive Team (I was Head Teacher 
PDHPE at the time), and she made sure 
she knew something about all of us and 
our faculties before she had even met us. 
This is something we, as a school           
community, have always admired in Jane 
– the ability to know what is happening at 
every level, and her genuine love and 
care for our school.  
 
Jane, at the time, was already an             
experienced Principal and keen to get 
back into a comprehensive, co-
educational school. She hit the ground 
running and hasn’t stopped since! It didn’t 
take long for her to have a clear vision on 
how she could see Pittwater High growing 
into the school it is today. Jane leads by 
example and has high expectations of all 
her staff and her students. While some de-
cisions may not always be popular ones, 
she has not been afraid to forge ahead, 
knowing that the best interests of the 
school community and, most importantly, 
our students have always been her        
number one priority. 
 
It is because of Jane’s ability to manage a 
school and problem solve that we are        
fortunate as a school community to have 
such a beautiful, well-resourced school   
environment.  Students and staff have up 
to date resources available and are        
surrounded by state-of-the-art facilities. 
Jane has always supported our extra-
curricular programs and has travelled          
interstate and overseas with our band tour. 
Jane and I were also fortunate to be able 
to travel to Ngukurr with our senior PDHPE 
and Aboriginal Studies Students.  

On all these trips it was on the understand-
ing that we ensured we paid our own way. 
I mention this because this demonstrates 
the type of leader Jane is – always fair and 
equitable. We had many adventures and 
have fond memories of our trip to the       
remote Aboriginal community. The         
students could not believe the energy Ms 
Ferris had and they enjoyed seeing her in 
her element.  
 
Jane always takes time out of her day to 
walk (more like a slow jog) around the 
school and say hello to staff and students, 
her favourite days being those where she 
could dress up in her wild outfits and show 
off her dancing skills on assembly. Ralph 
has been at her side over the last few 
years and has helped to brighten up the 
day for many of our students. 
 
Jane’s strong leadership and ability to        
inspire and motivate her staff and students 
have resulted in improved results,            
improved infrastructure, students develop-
ing a strong sense of social justice,             
connections with school networks and 
leadership opportunities for staff and         
students. Jane’s hard work and             
commitment to our school was fully          
appreciated this year when Pittwater High 
School was recognised in our recent        
external validation as a school that is             
excelling.  
 
While we will all be very sad to see Jane 
go, we wish her well and know how             
excited she is to see her family in Sweden 
and finally meet her second grandchild. It 
is not quite the farewell we had planned, 
but I think what we have all learned from 
COVID is how to adapt and be flexible. 
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Jane will be returning to visit next year, 
and we will hopefully then be able give 
her the retirement party she deserves. 
On Thursday and Friday, Jane will be     
presented with some memories of her time 
at Pittwater High School. Thank you to 
everyone in the school community who 
has captured Jane in your short stories 
and messages of thanks. 
 
As many of you know, I have had a long 
history with Pittwater High School as Head 
Teacher PDHPE, Head Teacher Wellbeing 
and then Deputy Principal. Like Jane, I am 
truly passionate about ensuring our        
students have every opportunity to thrive 
and flourish in their learning and wellbeing. 
I look forward to working with our school 
community to ensure continued growth. I 
may not have the groovy dance moves 
like Ms Ferris but I certainly have the       
commitment, dedication and connections 
with our school to move it forward in the 
future. 
 
Safe travels Jane, on behalf of everyone 
at Pittwater High School. We send you off 
with love, our very best wishes, and         
immeasurable thanks for all that you have 
done for this school. 
Rachel Fleming 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It is with mixed feelings that I leave        
Pittwater High at the end of this week. I 
have worked in NSW public schools for 30 
years, nearly 10 years of that time as        
Principal of this great school. How blessed 
are we to be in such a beautiful part of 
the world with such wide-open spaces at 
our school? The students always have 
been forefront in my decision making, for 
them to be able to achieve great things 
and to be happy has been paramount in 
my thinking. 
 
 It feels strange that I can not see you all 
on one farewell assembly or walk around 
the playground chatting to you all – but 
that is life with COVID. The staff at PHS are 
amazing – hardworking and dedicated, 
and very much an inspiration to my work 
as Principal. Over the years I have also got 
to know a number of parents really well, 
and I feel sad to be moving on and        
leaving what is such an amazing            
community at all levels.  
 
Over the last decade, the school has 
moved on from strength to strength and 
within that growth Rachel Fleming has 
been a key and active contributor. Under 
her leadership as acting Principal, the 
school will continue to grow and maintain 
its position of excellence. When I return to 
Australia next year after 3 months in           
Sweden, I hope to visit and get to say a 
proper goodbye.  
 
In the meantime, my thoughts and love 
are with you all, hoping for a brighter          
future for you all post COVID. 
Jane Ferris 
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Just a few of the many positive comments received from 
parents as Jane Ferris leaves Pittwater 
 
“Dear Jane 
We all wanted to wish you all the best in your upcoming long service leave and  retirement. It 
seems like such a short time since we learned of you joining PHS and had high hopes of                
innovation, passion and dedication to students from 'the new principal'! 
 
You have more than delivered on all of these things and are leaving PHS in an excellent position. 
Some of the most important legacies that you leave are your empowerment of teachers, your 
focus on attracting good teachers, and your concentration on areas for improvement.            
Alongside these are your respect for students, your clear goals for them and your confidence in 
them, which are critical for them, in turn, respecting the school, staff and educational aims. 
 
Thank you so much for all that you have done, including throughout various challenging times, 
as you have shown poise, pivoting skills and empathy. 
All the very best” 
 
 
“This is a little note to let you knowhow much we appreciate just how wonderfully understanding 
and supportive you have been of our daughter over the last 4 years - and how truly helpful you 
have been. Her last 4 years have been so hard on so many levels - and at all times, you (and 
your handpicked team) have been nothing short of amazing! Our daughter states that the new 
principal MUST be a clone of you and MUST come with a dog, must be able to dance in the 
quad on Fridays and must continue to post Facebook/Instagram messages to parents and kids!” 
We wish you all the very, very best.” 
 
 
“We would like to thank you so much for your contribution to the school. Our daughter came to 
the school in Year 9 from a private Catholic school. We were so impressed with the level of        
support at Pittwater High and your presence at events; this is so important as it shows a                     
commitment to the students and their activities.  
 
The school is going from strength to strength and we are so delighted that our youngest                     
daughter will be following her sister next year. We are sad you will not be there but thank you for 
laying strong foundations for the next principal. We wish you all the very best.” 
 
 
“Dear Ms Ferris, 
I’ve put all three of my boys through Pittwater High School, the eldest two left well before your 
time, but my youngest joined Year 7 just as you were new. I’ve never been so impressed with a 
welcome speech than when I heard you. The old adage about PHS was, "your kid will do ok so 
long as they fall in with the right crowd". With you I heard the arrival of a new paradigm. You 
gave us a vision of our son’s high school education that pinned success on the individual stu-
dent, staff, the school and the whole of Australian education. I knew that he would be in good 
hands. 
 
Now, towards the end of his high school career, you’ve pulled off the most amazing pivot in the 
way you and each and every one of your staff have continued to deliver top class education 
against all odds. 
 
For the 1% of your work that we parents see, I know that there’s 99% that we don’t - I’d like to 
thank you for that too. 
 
Oh, and thank you for saving me $100,000 in private school fees as you promised :)” 







YEAR 7 TECHNOLOGY MANDATORY  
HOME LEARNING COOKING CHALLENGE 

 

Feast your eyes on these amazing delights, created by Ms Lagois’ Year 7 class. 
The students were given 2 weeks to choose 4 challenges from a design brief 
provided by their teacher. The challenges ranged from setting the table, to 
making their own infused water, smoothie bowls, chocolate caramel slice, pizza 
or freak shakes. How impressive are these photos of their food items, show-
casing just how talented and creative some of our Year 7 students are? I can’t 
wait to get back into the kitchens at school to encourage them even more.  

     Well done, my super class! 
     Ms Lagois 

Nina Quilter of Year 12 Design and Technology has 
installed a sensory space at the front of the 
school.  The purpose of a sensory space is to help 
calm sensory overload in High school students.  She 
has installed a variety of items for students and staff 
to use which will help engage the senses.   
Congratulations to Nina, and to all Year 12 Design 
and Technology students for their brilliant Design 
Projects.   







Good Afternoon Students and Parents, 
 
I have been contacted by the company from whom we obtain White cards with students here 
at school (Coastal OHS Services). We have traditionally done the course at school, but with the 
Covid restrictions they are able to offer free Whitecard online courses for any students who are 
16 and over.  
 
This would mean a commitment from students to attend the online Zoom course on Friday         
November 12th in Term 4, from home. Students will also be required to have a computer with a 
webcam and audio that is visible and audible during the whole duration of the training. With the 
online course parents will be required to purchase PPE such as hard hats, fluoro vests, ear plugs 
etc to complete the practical section (see flyer below). Students will be marked as school           
business for the day. 
 
The course is recognised by SafeWork NSW but as it is an online course is not recognised with the 
Department of Education for work experience or VET courses.  What I need, if you are interested, 
is to email me your name and commit to the purchasing of the PPE for the practical section of 
the course. The email is carol.anne.davis@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Once I have the list organised then I will organise for students to get a Unique Student Identifier 
(USI) sent to me so they will obtain their Whitecard.  
 
USI 
The Australian Government requires ALL students to 
register for a Unique Student Identifier (USI). It is 
easy and fast to do. Register for the USI at  
https://www.usi.gov.au/.  Students must bring their 
USI number to the course, including the exact 
name they used to register for the USI. 
 
A White Card or Statement of Attainment can not 
be issued unless a valid USI is received. 
 
Certificate 
Students will be mailed a SafeWork NSW Statement 
of Training. They will also receive an email with their 
Statement of Attainment and Statement of            
Training details which allows them to work straight 
away and SafeWork NSW will send out their White 
Card within 60 days. 
 
Regards, 
Carol Roulston 





Hey everyone, exciting news! We have partnered with the team from Blue Fit to develop        
a new program called HIIT ME UP. Aimed towards young people aged 14 – 18, this free      
mental health and wellbeing program involves a 45-minute group fitness session with a 
Blue Fit Personal Trailer via Zoom. Bonus: no equipment is needed! 
 
We’ll get the ball rolling with our first session on Monday 6 September and then join us on 
the following days from 4:30pm: 

 
- Wednesday 8 September 
- Monday 13 September 
- Wednesday 15 September 
 
Register your spot now as places are limited: 
 
https://hiitmeup6sept.eventbrite.com.au 
https://hiitmeup8sept.eventbrite.com.au 
https://hiitmeup13sept.eventbrite.com.au 
https://hiitmeup15sept.eventbrite.com.au 

To all parents and carers, 
The school has been sent a useful 
‘Where to’ guide listing a range of 
different supports and resources    
specifically aimed at our lockdown 
context. 
This resource collaboration is an     
initiative of the NSLHD Child Youth & 
Family Health Service in partnership 
with Relationships Australia-                      
Community Builders. Members of the 
Child and Family Inter-agencies 
across the Northern Region of             
Sydney have also provided                         
invaluable contributions to it. 
We hope you find it useful. 
 
Andrew Fairley 
Head Teacher Wellbeing 
 
Click on the link for the guide. 
A Where to Go Guide for         
Families  

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-utTMqfFhH45RObPtEHWdlV3k8wBmSTP/view
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lane-cove-youth-centre-hiitmeup-tickets-168060173503
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lane-cove-youth-centre-hiitmeup-tickets-168062151419
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lane-cove-youth-centre-hiitmeup-tickets-168062596751
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lane-cove-youth-centre-hiitmeup-tickets-168062897651






hƩps://makeawave.com.au/liv‐sims 

My daughter, Liv Sims in Year 9 is going to Surf Every Day in September to raise funds for 
Surfaid ‐ a fantasƟc charity that supports remote communiƟes with basics such as clean 
water, basic healthcare and nutriƟon.   We were hoping you may share her fundraising 
page on the PiƩwater High Social Media pages?   


